EDUCATOR OF THE YEAR AWARD

Dear Stritch Student:

The Student Government Association is sponsoring its annual Educator of the Year Award. This award was established to recognize Cardinal Stritch University educators for their contributions and to encourage teaching excellence.

Eligibility

Any faculty member, full-time or adjunct, who has not previously received this award are eligible. Members of the Cardinal Stritch University Student body shall nominate eligible faculty members. The following faculty members have previously received this award and therefore are not eligible: Timothy Abler, Dr. Mary Edge Blewett, Dr. Steven M. Avella, Judith DuMez, Dr. Dickson Smith, Dr. Joanne Anderson, Cheri Frey-Hartel, Catherine Kiaie, Mary Margaret "Daffy" Kasum, Charu Malik, Peter Blewett, Dr. Pravin Kamdar, Dr. John Perry, Mary Flynn, Dr. Brad Grunert, Connie Borowicz, Dr. Dan DiDomizio, Mr. William Dahlk, and Dr. Terry Roehrig.

Criteria

1. Promotes learning within the classroom. An instructor promotes learning in the classroom in many ways. For example, he/she may have interesting lectures, use a variety of teaching methods, be well organized or encourage students.

2. Supports academic learning beyond and outside the classroom. Some examples include supporting campus life through non-academic involvement such as being a club advisor, participating in or supporting co-curricular activities or attending social, theatrical or sporting events.

3. Upholds the Franciscan tradition. Cardinal Stritch University was founded in the Franciscan tradition. Some of the qualities or values that a professor could demonstrate in upholding this tradition include:

l. Creating a caring community by respecting each person as an individual, demonstrating courtesy, kindness and openness.

2. Having compassion for others, demonstrated through his/her unselfish service for the poor and showing responsible social action.

3. Showing reverence for creation through concern for environmental issues, respect for all creatures, desire for human dignity and a simple lifestyle.

4. Demonstrating peacemaking through forgiveness and reconciliation, conflict resolution and an understanding attitude to alleviate fears.

Judging

All nominations must be received by Friday, March 18, 2005. Please submit nominations to Connie Borowicz, Associate Dean Of Students in person, to Box 525 or via email at crborowicz@stritch.edu. A confirmation e-mall response will be sent to the nominator upon receipt. A committee of students from a wide variety of majors reviews all nominations. The committee may request to have the nominator share additional information. The award is presented on Honor's Day, April 27th, 2005. Each recipient receives a plaque and a $500.00 cash award, one for a full-time professor and one for an adjunct professor, to be used for professional development.

Procedure for Nominating

Please use the attached form to nominate a professor. You may nominate more than one faculty member but will need to submit two or more nominations. The attached form is divided into the three criteria in order to help you organize your nomination and also to assist the committee in evaluating your nomination. You must provide sufficient evidence and examples of how the nominee has demonstrated the three criteria to support your nomination. If you have any questions regarding the nomination process or the criteria provided, please contact Connie Borowicz, Associate Dean of Students at ext. 4186, or e-mail at crborowicz@stritch.edu.

Thank you for your support and interest.

